
                     Swenson Arts and Technology High School 
                                                   2750 Red Lion Road 
                                                 Philadelphia, Pa  19114 
                                                                                                               September 1st,2017 
 
Dear Parents , Guardians, and Students,  
 
Welcome back to a new school year.I hope all of you had a safe and healthy summer. I would 
like to inform you of a few things concerning your child’s health. Pennsylvania State law 
mandates that students entering 9th grade have a physical examination. In order to be in 
compliance with the law, you are requested to provide a report of this examination upon 
entrance to school in September.  
 
Also, there are new Immunization requirements . Please refer to the guidelines for the new 
requirements on the back of this letter. Please provide the school nurse with any updated 
immunizations your child has received. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not 
hesitate to contact me at 215-400-3140. 
 
I urge you to contact me if your child has a health condition that may require care at school. It is 
essential that you communicate with me as soon as possible. Also, as health problems may 
arise throughout the year, I strongly urge you to contact me, even if these problems are a 
concern for a short period of time. It is very important to share with the school nurse  if your child 
is hospitalized or unable to attend school for an extended period of time due to illness or injury. 
In this case, your child may be eligible for Homebound Instruction. 
 
Ideally, the administration of medication or utilization of medical equipment should take place at 
home. However, pupils with health concerns may require these during school hours. If your child 
needs medication or utilization of equipment during school hours, please contact me as soon as 
possible so that you will have the necessary forms needed to be filled out by the doctor. Only 
medications can be administered in the health room, by the school nurse, per school district 
policy. 
 
In closing, I believe we can make it possible for your child to be in the very best of health 
throughout the year. Healthy children and those under the appropriate medical care are in the 
best position to realize their full potential. I look forward to  working with you as a team to assure 
this potential will be achieved. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Mrs. K.H. Callaghan RN., MA 
Certified School Nurse 



 
 


